




























 
 

Ms. Emily Liu 

Planning and Design Services 

Develop Louisville 

444 South Fifth Street, Suite 300 

Louisville, KY 40202 

 

July 10, 2019 

 

 

Dear Emily,  

 

On behalf of the Building Industry Association of Greater Louisville (BIA), thank you for working with 

us to find solutions to the concerns we have with the ordinance as it is currently drafted.   

 

During a recent meeting, Metro staff asked that the BIA prioritize our major issues with the amendments 

proposed to the current tree canopy requirements.  While we have brought forth many suggestions over 

the past several months, four major remaining issues with this proposal are listed below.  We feel these 

issues are all equally important and should all be addressed in order to develop an ordinance that is 

achievable and does not force the majority of new developments into a waiver or in lieu situation. 

  

 

Proposed Tree Canopy Percentage Requirements Per Land Use 

 

Tree Canopy Table 10.1.1 – As we have stated previously, we are concerned that the proposed tree 

canopy percentages will be impossible to achieve in many developments. Our members, along with the 

planning staff, have spent countless hours reviewing previously approved plans in an effort to determine 

if we can achieve the percentages proposed in this regulation in its current form.  This review has been 

time consuming and made even more difficult due to the fact that the proposed canopy percentages per 

land use have fluctuated throughout this process. As of this time, we do not support the current proposed 

canopy requirement of 40% for single family residential.  

 

We are increasingly concerned that the majority of basic R-4 and R-5 subdivisions will not meet the 

proposed canopy requirement of 40%. We are also concerned that the proposed canopy requirement of 

35% for commercial and industrial cannot be met, forcing these developments into an in lieu or waiver 

situation.   

 

In order to ensure this is a reasonable regulation that allows for species diversity and a healthy canopy we 

support a Single Family Residential tree canopy requirement of no more than 30%.   

 

For commercial and industrial uses, we encourage metro staff to review the canopy requirements and 

revise accordingly.  

 

 

 



Private Property Rights and Preservation Requirements 

 

The BIA remains opposed to the provision that requires 20% of the tree canopy on a 50-100% treed piece 

of property be preserved.  The language, as written, requires a private property owner to set aside a 

portion of their property without compensation in an attempt to preserve trees, diminishing the value of 

the entire property.  

 

We feel this language must be removed in order to preserve the private property rights and the property 

values of Jefferson County’s landowners. 

 

We appreciate the language included in this proposed ordinance that provides increased credit for 

preservation. However, we feel developing an even more robust incentive program for preservation will 

provide the flexibility needed by the development community while still encouraging tree preservation 

where possible.  

 

The proposed ordinance increases the canopy requirements across most uses. Since the increased canopy 

requirements must be met for new developments it is unnecessary to mandate the preservation of any 

trees, especially if the new plan provides a better, healthier, longer-lasting canopy. 

 

 

Tree Removal 

 

The BIA strongly believes that the language that states “sites are ineligible for filing an application if any 

tree removal has taken place on the site at any time with in twenty-four (24) months prior to application”  

should be removed.  

 

The broad use of the word “any” will cause confusion for many landowners and provides an opportunity 

for costly delays for property developers.  

 

This language is an effort to curb what the public views as clear cutting. However, there are regulations 

and permit requirements in place that limit this practice.  

 

This proposed language will do little to increase or maintain the tree canopy in Metro, but will cause 

numerous issues with misunderstandings of the requirement by private property owners.   

 

 

Plan Certain and Previously Approved Preliminary Subdivision Plans 

 

We strongly believe that any development that is plan certain or is a subdivision plan that has received 

preliminary plan approval should be allowed to operate under the current tree canopy requirements and 

regulations that were in place at the time of approval. These developments have already applied for and 

received approval and have made agreements with financial institutions and other entities.  Any variance 

in the preservation or canopy requirements puts all of these developments in jeopardy.  

 

These new regulations should apply only to new developments approved after the effective date of the 

ordinance. 

 

 

 

 

Additional Comments 



 

We appreciate the hard work of Metro staff throughout this entire process.  Many improvements have 

been made to our existing tree canopy requirements that will help improve Louisville’s tree canopy.  This 

proposed ordinance contains many positive changes including the proposed 100% credit for all new 

plantings and a higher credit for preserving existing canopy, modernization of the fee in lieu program, and 

we support amending other sections to clarify the equivalencies, allow for smaller trees, and to clarify that 

invasive species are permitted, not required, to be removed.   

 

We also support adding language that clarifies that multi-phased developments should be reviewed based 

on the overall plan and not individual sections. 

 

As we have stated many times, the BIA recognizes the importance of Louisville’s tree canopy.  However, 

like you, we feel that amending Chapter 10 of the Land Development Code cannot solve this issue. This 

community-wide problem requires a community-wide solution.  Involvement from existing communities, 

Louisville Metro, private citizens, and other organizations is key to a long-term, achievable and 

sustainable solution.  

 

 

Again, thank you for the opportunity to share our comments and concerns on the proposed tree canopy 

amendments.   

 

Sincerely,  

 
Juva Barber 

Executive Vice President 

 

 

 

CC: Jeff O’Brien, Develop Louisville 

Julia Williams, Planning and Design Services 
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